Prevention Partnership Meeting Minutes

April 1, 2009

Thank you all for attending the Partnership meeting last week and participating in the dialogue and group exercise. Based on the conversations and group activity, a number of necessary next steps have became clear:

1) As a group we must clarify the Partnership structure and determine a decision making process. While the Partnership was originally proposed as a less formal learning community, it is evident from the findings of the exercise that we feel the collective power of the group lies in advancing/supporting policy initiatives that support the work we are doing in our subcommittees and the ATOD prevention efforts of each of our partners.  The group did reach consensus on two areas of focus in this regard:

                a) Fighting efforts to lower the drinking age, and

                b) supporting a Countywide CUP.

2) Moving these policy/advocacy efforts forward will require more organizational structure and clearly defined member roles and responsibilities including:

· A Partnership charter

· Decision making and consensus process 

· Leadership structure

· Draft goals/objectives for the remainder of the year

· Membership roles and responsibilities (such as agency authorization to participate)

Based upon your input and feedback, Staff will draft these foundational pieces and distribute them for review in advance of our next Partnership meeting.  In addition, we would like to work with members to create clear objectives for each of the initiatives (stated above) that the membership indicated interest in pursuing.  If you are interested in participating in a workgroup to draft these objectives, please let me know at your earliest convenience.  Ideally, the workgroup could prepare draft objectives in advance of our next meeting. 

3) Finally, we would like to propose that the partnership meet on a bi-monthly basis rather than quarterly.   We would like to propose a next meeting date of  June 3rd, 4-6pm (location TBD).  Please let us know if you would be able to attend. 

Once again, thank you for your continued commitment and dedication to creating a healthier Sonoma County!

